

The Teston Club: Committee Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 8th January 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: (Chairman) Phil Bond (PB), (Secretary) Valerie Sharp (VS)
(Treasurer) Robert Harker (RH), Terry Smith (TS), Jackie Andrews(JA),
Annette Friend (AF) Jim Wood (JW), Graham Atkin s (GA).

A minutes silence was held for a previous member who died aged 60
Robert “Barney” Pierce.

- 1) **Apologies for Absence:** M. Mchenry.

- 2) **Adoption of previous minutes:** Prop J. Wood, Seconded T. Smith

- 3) **Matters Arising:** 8) House: Lounge carpet to be laid 22nd January.

- 4) **Correspondence:** Hard copy of ACV sent to Chairman. VS said following Decembers meeting, she had sent an e mail to Michelle Tatton asking that should Teston Club business come up at a Parish Council meeting, they are to speak to Teston Committee first.

- 5) **New Members:** 4 New members: Leonora Pearson, Mike Ellis, Anni Wickham, Andy Wickham.

6) **Finance:**

Income Year to Date

	<u>2016</u>	<u>2017</u>	<u>Variance</u>
Bar	118182	112402	-5780
Subs	5029	4723	- 306
Snooker	713	818	105
Lottery	<u>3907</u>	<u>6851</u>	<u>2944</u>

- 7) **Bar** : AF said bar staff seemed a lot happier (New Years Eve)
- 8) **House** : Rick Williams complained about the chewing gum being spat out on the patio wall before entering club. Nothing can be done unless the culprit is caught.
- 9) **Entertainments**: PB) Thanks to committee for Christmas Prize Draw. VS said hopefully hope to have entertainment, this hopefully will encourage more attendees. April 21st Jim's quiz. Chairman thanked all the Entertainment team.
- 10) **A.O.B:**
- a) JA: Entertainment Sunday 26th August Car Rally will be attending! Maybe Motorbikes on the Monday? GA) Maybe get other cars to fill the car park on the Sunday?
 - b) GA): Football drinkers had their own "do" in the club without prior notice leaving Lesley on her own to do the bar. RH) said could be a breakdown in communication? Anyone organising a function, must make sure the bar is aware etc.
 - c) AF): A potential member is concerned about having his details open to the public. PB) to alter application form to read "optional" . (VS) to e mail form over to PB.
 - d) PB): VS to prepare Committee Forms for AGM.

Meeting closed 8.00pm

Next Meeting: February 5th

Signed: _____

Philip Bond
Chairman

